
Task # 24 – 17 Date:   25 July 2024  

Meet: Shooting Close Lane 

 

Lots of volunteers out today to trim the 
summer overgrowth along Shooting Close 
Lane.  
The ivy on the wall at the Melton Road end 
was removed as well as long bramble stems 
growing there and within the hedge opposite, 
hopefully making it a little safer for those 
using this busy and popular jitty.  

Lots of bramble was fruiting so we were able 
to leave that in place ready for picking in a 
few weeks.  
Our strimming team was also out in the 
same area, cutting the nettles and brambles 
from the path up from High Street. 
Thanks to Charnwood BC and Serco for 
providing the community bins. 

 
Thanks to the team today:  
 
Nick, Bob, Honor, Soo, 
Alison, Margaret, Ian, 
Philip, Karen, Patricia, Pat, 
Paula, Brian and Trev 

 

 
 

Next Task: 
Thursday 08 August 09:30  

Location: Strancliffe Lane towards Nottingham Road (Bridleway)  
 


